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1 Christian 
Church News 

First Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 
August 22, 2011 / Volume 60 ~ No. 17 

 

ñThe mission of First Christian Church is to inspire each other to reach 

out to the un-churched and to serve and share with our community by 

proclaiming the Gospel  of Jesus Christ.ò 

 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 
Learning Center Preschool~ Page 4 
Birthdays & Anniversaries ~ Page 5 
Great American Market ~ Page 6 

Library & Pantry Updates~ Page 10 
Faithful Folders ~ Page 14 

Opportunity to Serve ~ Page 15 

 

Monday, September 5, 2011 
Newsletter Deadline 

Tuesday, September 6, 2011 
LCPĲT-Th Class Begins 
Wednesday, Sept.7, 2011 

LCPĲM-W-F Class Begins 
Friday, Sept. 9, 2011 
LCP Ice Cream Social 

Saturday, September 10, 2011 
Great American Market  
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REFLECTIONS FROM PASTOR BOB 
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CHURCH DIRECTORY / CONGRATS / TO SERVE / DWF 

    Maybe if I called a friend we 

could find something to do, but my 

friends are so boring, theyôre no fun 

anymore.  They never call me, so I 

just wonôt call them. 

   Oh well, Iôve still got my work 

but itôs boring, too.  My co-workers 

are just dumb.  Their ideas are so 

out-dated and impractical, they 

would never work.  My boss is the 

worst.  She just keeps coming up 

with things for me to do that just 

arenôt any funðwhy do I have to do 

all the work? 

   Iôm hoping there is a guilty smile 

on your face by now.  How often do 

we complain, grumble and whine 

because conditions arenôt what we 

want them to be, when we want 

them to be and in the way we want 

them to be?  It may be a thought for 

Thanksgiving, but we need to 

remember to count our blessings.  If 

itôs too hot, be glad youôve got a 

glass of water; if itôs too cold, thank 

God that you have a coat.  If you are 

hungry, be thankful that you have 

optionsðyou can go out or go to 

the freezer and make something.  

As for friends, who wants a 

constantly complaining friend?  

And we can praise God that we 

have a work to do even though it 

may have its less-than-stimulating 

moments. 

   God has blessed us mightily and 

we constantly and continually need 

to have a deep and sincere attitude 

of gratitude. 

 

                         BLESSINGS, 
                         Pastor Bob 

   We welcome our newest member, Tammie 

McDiffett, who transferred her membership from the 

United Methodist Church in Madison, KS on Sunday, 

July 31, 2011.   

   We bid farewell to Harvey McIntyre IV who moved 

to Kansas City. 

   Please update your church directory to reflect these changes. 

 

 

Congratulations To . . . .  
 

   Barb Gimple on winning a ribbon at the county fair on her 

quilt.  Also to Carol Rohling who won a ribbon at the fair and to 

Judy Moore on her many entries.  Congratulations ladies! 

   Brandon & Jessica Hopkins on the birth of their son, Owen 

Tyler Hopkins, born Wednesday, August 10, 2011.  He weighed 9# 

and was 21 1/2 ñ long.  Proud grandparents are William & Carol 

Hopkins. 

 

Opportunity to Serve 
 

Service Opportunity -- Food For Students is looking for volunteers 

for the 2011-2012 school year to help sort food donations and pack 

and deliver food bags once a month to Emporia schoolchildren. This 

is a great way to be the hands and feet of Jesus right here in town 

with your family, life group, youth group or with just a few 

friends. The time commitment is minimal but the pay-off is huge for 

children in Emporia who come from food-insecure households. To 

find out more, or to sign up to volunteer, please call Chris or 

Ashley Walker, 794-6002 or email to walker@emporiagazette.com  

 

 

 

LadiesðJoin DWF 
Calling all Ladies of the ChurchðCome and enjoy one of the DWF 

(Disciples Womenôs Fellowship) groups this fall.  Look for more 

information in the next newsletter. 

REFLECTIONS 

   .No one despises 

the heat as much as I 

do.  I am still bitter 

that we didnôt seem to 

have any spring this year.  The 

temperature and weather, in 

general, went from winter directly 

to summer.  I often ask God why 

did He have to make it so hot.  

Wouldnôt it be OK if it were to be 

about 20 degrees cooler?  It would 

be so much more comfortable. 

   I usually have the same 

conversation with God in December 

and January when the weather turns 

cold and no matter how many coats, 

hats and gloves I put on, Iôm still 

cold. 

   I looked in the refrigerator a 

couple days ago and there was 

nothing in there except some pot 

roast I had made the day before, 

some milk, bread and cheese, and a 

few frozen dinners, and that was 

all!  Why couldnôt there be 

something good and appetizing in 

my refrigerator just waiting to 

tickle my tastebuds?  Would that be 

too much to ask. 

   And have you seen the price of 

gasoline lately?  How can it be that 

high?  Itôs highway robbery.  It 

wouldnôt be so bad if there was 

something to do.  Thereôs nothing 

to do, no programs on TV, no good 

movies to go toéitôs just really dull 

around here. 

 

http://us.mc1121.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=walker@emporiagazette.com


 

Nicholas Bacon, Marlene Bowman, Beverly Burke, Doris Douglas, 
Cheryl Dunning, Clyde Fillmore, David Goodell (friend of Sandy 
Wells, cancer), Bill & Jan Hedges (daughter and son- in- law of 
Elmaleda McMinn), Les & Lois Housley, Daniel Kimberlin, Ramona 
Langley, Inga May (friend of Dorothy Matile, cancer), Trey Moore 
(grandson of Vicky Cole), Bernice Rider, Helen Spencer (friend of 
Mary Schaefer), Micky Spyres, Rebecca Torres (new in town, kidney 
stones), Garrett Truskett (grandson of Wilma Lindsey), Don White, 
Leon Wildberger. 

There was a great turnout for the ALL CHURCH 

PICNIC held Saturday, August 20, 2011.  We had 

great talent, good food, and fun fellowship.  A 

gospel quartet of Pastor Bob, Rob MacGreggor, 

Barb Gimple and Jill McGrath along with LeRoy 

Garnett doing Karaoke helped entertain the crowd. 

 

 

   I want to thank all who came Sunday to help me celebrate my 90th 

birthday.  Your cards and especially your presence are appreciated.  

It will be a treasured memory.                                                 In Christian Love,   

Marie Wood & Family     
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ATTENDANCE RECORD 
 

August 14, 2011 
 

SS 27 / Worship: Early 17, Late  86 
 

August 21, 2011 
SS 23 / Worship: Early 8, Late 126 

 
 

GIVING RECORD 
 

August 14, 2011 ~ Offering - $1,191.50 / Capital - $188.00 
 

August 21, 2011 ~ Offering - $2,715.50 / Capital - $563.00 
 
 

JUST A REMINDER 
Remember that if you are unable to fulfill 
your turn as a greeter, nursery volunteer, 
worship leader, childrenôs message giver, 
server, etc.,  please find your own 
replacement and let the church office know.  
Thanks! 
 

 
 

 
 

PASTORôS HOURS 
and CONTACT INFO 

 
 

M-W-TH 9-11 a.m.  
& 2-4 p.m.  

 

Fridays & Saturdays  

are by appointment. 

 

620-342-1582 (Church) 

 

620-757-6298 (Cell) 

 

944 Whittier-Emporia 

 

E-Mail:  
bobcolerick@yahoo.com 

 

PRAYER NEEDS / PICNIC / THANK YOU 
Please call the office at 342-1582 if a name 

needs to be removed from the prayer list.  

ATTENDANCE & GIVING / CONTACT INFORMATION 3 

 THANK YOU  

PICNIC NEWS 

     Many thanks to our ñFaithful Foldersò, the dedi-

cated newsletter folding group who meet every other 

Wednesday to prepare the newsletter for bulk mailing.  

(Sorry, they have no control over the Post Office when 

your newsletter arrives later than usual because it went 

to Iowa!)  We appreciate your help Dorothy Boyce, 

Keith Douglas, Joy Frevert, and John Harding and 

others who have filled in when a member of the group 

was vacationing or ill. 

mailto:bobcolerick@yahoo.com
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WELCOME NEW 

STUDENTS AND PARENTS 

 

WELCOME BACK 

RETURNING STUDENTS 

AND PARENTS 

 

We are glad you are going to 

be with us this year! 
 

 

 

 

You Are Invited  
 

Who:  LCP Families 

What: Ice Cream Social 

When: Friday eve., Sept. 9,   

                     2011, 6:30 p.m. 

Where: Back lot of First Christian Church 

                                   202 E. 12th Avenue 
 

LCP Familiesðbring favorite topping to share 
(except sprinkles, we have lots of those, but M & Môs & nuts, & are great) 

 

FCCðwill furnish the rest (ice cream, napkins, 

spoons, bowls, etc.) 

     Come and enjoy a bowl of ice cream while 

meeting other preschool families and church 

members.  The playground will be open to enjoy. 

See you Friday evening,  

September 9, 2011, 6:30 p.m. 

UPCOMING SERVING SCHEDULE 
PRESCHOOL NEWS 
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August 28, 2011 
Candlelighter ~ Jill McGrath 
Childrenôs Message ~ Judy Moore 
Diaconate ~ Karen Garnett*, Jake Dalton, Guy & Janece Bacon 
Elder ~ Robert Wells 
Greeters ~ (N) Glenn & Dorothy Boyce 
                 (S) Wanda Davis & Betty Wright 
Nursery ~ Janelle Norton / Organist ~ Sandy Heller 
Worship Leader ~ Marlene Hanson 
 

September 4, 2011 
Early Service ~ LeRoy Garnett 
Candlelighter ~ Karen Garnett 
Childrenôs Message ~ Marlene Hanson 
Diaconate ~ Carl* & Lana Richardson, Debbie Peck & Glenn Boyce 
Elder ~ Judy Moore 
Greeters ~ (N)  Robert & Janet Wells 
               ~ (S)  Karen & LeRoy Garnett 
Nursery ~ John Lexow / Organist ~ Sandy Heller 
Worship Leader ~ Marie Harding 
Message ~ LeRoy Garnett 
 

September 11, 2011 
Early Service ~ John Lexow 
Candlelighter ~ Parker Simmons 
Childrenôs Message ~ Nancy LeClear 
Diaconate ~ Joyce Cress*, Marvin Reece, Carol Rhoades, Joan Shumate 
Elder ~ Marlene Hanson 
Greeters ~ (N)  Larry & Glenna Gamblian 
               ~ (S)  John & Cindy Lexow 
Nursery ~ Cindy Lexow / Organist ~ Sandy Heller 
Worship Leader ~ Cameron Moore 
Message ~ Jim McCollough 
 

September 18, 2011 
Candlelighter ~ Allyson Lauxman 
Childrenôs Message ~ Jeff Cole 
Diaconate ~ Larry Breshears*, Emily Lauxman, Joe & Bonnie Denson 
Elder ~ LeRoy Garnett 
Greeters ~ (N)  Robert & Janet Wells 
               ~ (S)  Jill McGrath & Judy Moore 
Nursery ~ Richard Becker / Organist ~ Sandy Heller 
Worship Leader ~ Robert Wells 
 



 

12 5 GIVING WITH YOUR IRA BIBLE READINGS / ANNIVERSARIES & BIRTHDAYS 
SeptemberAnniversaries 

02  Glenn & Barbara Gimple 

14  Chad & Laurie Kurzen 

18  Marvin & Veta Reece (1946) 
 

September Birthdays 
  

01 Marlene Hanson 
01 Rita Headrick 
06 Scott Thomas 
07 Fred Miller 
08 Helen Kassens 
09 Jim Cress 
09 Janelle Norton 
09 Cheryl Smith 
10 Vicky Allen 
10 Marvin Reece 
12 Harold Woods 
13 Paula Milner 
15 Glenn Gimple 
17 Blaze Witten 
18 Nancy LeClear 
18 Helen Price 
19 Karen Monroe 
19 Madeline Watkins 
20 Susan Iwert (Office) 
21 Gwen Zimmerman 

23 Joe Denson 

23 Luella Hush 

24 Glenn Boyce 

24 Karen Shumate 

26 Jeanice Miller 

27 Kiernan Breshears 

27 Justin Wilson 

28 Alberta Brinkman 

28 SôKylan Russell 

29 Bill Fosdick 

29 Ann McNeese Brown 

30 David Rohling 

Aug. 28, 2011 
Sun ~ 2 Tim 1-2 
Mon ~ Num 9-12 
Tue ~ 1 Chr 15-19 
Wed ~ Ps. 102-104 
Thu ~ Prov 20-21 
Fri ~ Hosea 8-14 
Sat ~ John 10-12 

 

Sept. 4, 2011 
Sun ~ 2 Tim 3-4 
Mon ~ Num 13-16 
Tue ~ 1 Chr 20-24 
Wed ~ Ps 105-107 
Thu ~ Prov 22 
Fri ~ Joel 

Sat ~ John 13-15 

GIVING WITH YOUR IRA 

TO YOUR CHURCH OR FAVORITE 

CHARITY! 
Have you ever wished you could stretch your 

charitable dollars a little farther or find a way to do 

more for the causes you love? For individuals who 

are 70 İ and have a traditional IRA, Congress has 

again opened a window of opportunity during 2011 to allow this wish 

to come true.  
 

Building on the success of the IRA charitable rollover legislation 

introduced in 2006, the law allows persons who are at least 70 İ to 

request their IRA administrator make distributions directly from the 

IRA to a qualified 501(c) (3) charitable organization.     
 

This distribution can be counted as part of the Required Minimum 

Distribution (RMD).  It will not be counted as a taxable distribution 

and can be up to $100,000 in 2011.  Distributions cannot be counted 

as a charitable contribution deduction, but it does reduce the value of 

the IRA so that future RMDs are less; therefore, future income taxes 

are reduced. 
 

In some states, making charitable gifts through an IRA will save state 

taxes, since this income will not be included in the Adjusted Gross 

Income (AGI).  The combined impact of saving state, local and 

federal taxes is most dramatic for non-itemizers, who are now able to 

give tax-free dollars to charity ï stretching their dollars by 25, 30, or 

even 35 percent! This opportunity can allow people to give more to 

charity at the same or reduced ñout-of-pocket costò to them. 
 

Persons might consider fulfilling their normal support of the church 

or charityôs operating budget with a gift from an IRA, or use this 

opportunity to stretch a gift to support  a special campaign or project.  
 

For persons over 70 İ, or will be before December 31, 2011, contact 

the IRA administrator or church or charity for more information.  

What a great opportunity to help charitable causes in the months 

ahead! 
 

For more information, contact Kirby Hughes Gould at the Christian 

Church Foundation at 816-756-5060, kgould@ccf.disciples.org.  
 

This is also an easy way to meet your Stewardship Pledge for the 

year. 

This schedule takes us 

through the Bible in a year 

and breaks down our daily 

readings into categories: 

Sun. ~ Epistles 

Mon. ~ The Law  

Tue. ~ History 

Wed. ~ Psalms  

Thu. ~ Poetry  

Fri. ~ Prophecy  

Sat. ~ Gospels  

Enjoy reading  

His Word daily! 

IRA 

mailto:kgould@ccf.disciples.org
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PASTORAL RELATIONS / GREAT AMERICAN MARKET 
 

CLOTHES CLOSET / PRAYER CHAIN / EARLY SERVICE 

 
 
     Changing hours for the Clothes Closet 

has made a tremendous difference in the 

amount of traffic we have seen come 

through our doors, looking for 

inexpensive, good used clothing, which we offer in 

abundance. 

     Since we are open now EVERY FRIDAY from 3:00 to 

6:00 p.m. and EVERY SATURDAY morning from 9:00 

a.m. until noon, we need your help by working one of these 

shifts..  Sign up sheets are on the parlor table.   

     Come see what we have to offer and bring your friends 

and neighbors too!   
 

 

 

Early Service Started This Summer 
 

For all you early-risers, and those who just want to 

get a jump start on your Sunday, we now have an 

early worship service.  We meet each Sunday in the 

multi-purpose room in the basement of the church, 

starting at 8:30 a.m.   

All are welcome.. 

 
 

 
 

 

Great American Market 
 

     The First Christian Church will be 
operating a booth at the Great 
American Market, Saturday, 
September 10, 2011, from 7:00 a.m. 
until 4:00 p.m. (or until we run out of 
supplies) in downtown Emporia. 
     Come down and check out the various 
vendor booths, cruise the car show and 
stop by our booth. 
     See you Saturday, September 10th! 

PRAYER CHAIN 
 

If youôd like to be added as a person who 
will pray on the DWF prayer chain & be 
notified when people need prayer OR if 
you have a prayer need for yourself or 
anyone else, please contact Jeanice Miller 
@ 343-9592 or Luella Hush @ 342-2493. 

PASTORAL RELATIONS COMMITTEE  
 

Next Meeting Monday, September 19, 2011; 11:00 a.m. 
 

     A churchĴs Pastoral Relations Committee (PRC) is, in a nutshell, 
a small group of persons who provide support for the pastor and 
provide a regular channel of communication between the pastor 
and the congregation.  It is important for the health and ministry 
of a local church that there be an open, affirmative and creative 
relationship between pastor and congregation.  A good PRC 
provides feedback and sharing, and contributes to the overall 
ministry of the church.  You are invited to get to know our 
churchĴs PRC and to share with the Committee any matters of 
concern or interest you may have.   
 
      Our churchĴs PRC for 2011 is
       Joyce Cress   ~       342-0341 
     Bonnie Denson ~  342-5380 
        Larry Gamblian ~342-6133 
         Nancy LeClear  ~ 342-1962 
         David Meierhoff ~342-2197 

NEW HOURS ~ NEW HOURS 


